

Tel 020 8806 7275 Fax 020 8806 3364 admin@harringtonhillhackney.sch.uk

Harrington Hill Nursery School Tel 020 8806 0855

Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> May 2020



## FAO Parents and carers of Years 2, 3, 4 and 5

Dear Parent/Carer,

## **Planned Reopening of Harrington Hill Primary**

I would like to thank you for your hard work supporting your children with their home learning for many weeks now.

As advised by government, school will not be opening to children in Years 2, 3, 4 and 5 until further notice. We have carried out a full risk assessment and a detailed plan has been set out for a phased return to school for children in EYFS, Year 1 and Year 6 starting from 8<sup>th</sup> June at the earliest.

We await further guidance from government with regards to children in Years 2, 3, 4 and 5. We will contact you as soon as it is possible to plan for a return to school for these pupils.

## What will the model of returning look like in the first instance?

Week beginning	Year groups
1st June (please note that 1st June is a staff training day (INSET) and the school is closed to all children on this day)	Increased numbers of vulnerable children and children of essential workers from all year groups
8 <sup>th</sup> June	As above and Year 6 (subject to review)
15 <sup>th</sup> June	As above and Year 1 (subject to review)
22 <sup>nd</sup> June	As above and EYFS (subject to review)

Parents who have requested Key/Essential Worker children placements and those who are being offered a place under the DfE's vulnerable children category are expected to resume attending school after the half term break from Tuesday 2nd June (Monday 1st June is INSET day and school is closed to all pupils).

We will continue to provide home learning for all year groups after half term. However, as all the teachers will be required to run the groups in school, the contact between the teachers and children in all age groups may be reduced and work set will be weekly rather than daily. The home learning provided will mirror the activities which are happening in school. Packs of work are still available to be collected by request. If you do not have internet and/or require support with accessing home learning, please contact the school.

Please let us know by email (admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk) if you have not been receiving text messages or emails from school during closure.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Rebecca Kennedy

R.Kennedy Acting Headteacher